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SUNDERLAND STROLLERS RUNNING CLUB

COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
13 FEBRUARY 2017

7:30PM – ASHBROOKE SPORTS CLUB
Present:

Phil Watson

-
Chairman 

Tricia O'Neill

-
Publicity

Gary Hargrave
-
Treasurer 

Jill Connolly

-
Kit Manager

Michael Dixon
-
Men's Captain

Bill Kirk

-
Deputy Club Secretary

Pip MacDonald
-
Ladies Captain

Sue Tate

-
Ladies Manager

Terry Topping
-
Deputy Race Secretary

Mike Hobson

-
Webmaster

Harry Harrison
-
Club Secretary

Apologies:
Graeme Claezy
-
Deputy Treasurer

Malcolm Cox

-
Race Secretary

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Matters Arising
There were no matters arising from the previous meeting.

	

	2
	Pier to Pier 2017
Race Director advised that entries were over 50% up on the same point last year.  Current entries stand at 560, the break-even figure is 960.  So far 11 of the 50 charity places had been filled.  The goodies had been ordered and would be delivered by the supplier on the day before the race thus removing the need for storage.  In exchange the supplier would be given a free entry to the race.

With help from Mario Jaconelli the landowner of the former range land had been identified and contacted.  Negotiations were on-going regarding the use of the land in the event that the Council do not complete the path repairs before the race.

Coaches and minibuses had been ordered and a risk assessment had been completed. Race Director would be shortly submitting the required applications to Sunderland and South Tyneside Councils. Paul Dunlop had agreed to be Race Doctor and contact would be made with the St John's Ambulance for medical cover.


	

	3
	Captains Reports

The Men's Captain reported that there had been 15 runners at Thornley 2 XC, they had finished 6th overall and now lay 5th in Division 2.  He hoped to have up to 4 x V50 teams and 2 x SM teams for the forthcoming Hetton Relays although was hampered by changing availabilities of runners.

The Ladies Captain advised that there had been 8 runners at Thornley 2 XC and the girls currently lay in 8th place.  She hoped to field 5 teams for the Hetton Relays but needed a couple of extra runners.

	

	4
	2017 Championships

Deputy Race Secretary advised that Hartlepool 5M had moved from 2nd Apr to 9th Apr.  The GYT5M would be over the same course as 2016 and be held on 19th Apr.  A date was required for the Mile Time Trial, Deputy Club Secretary would take a look at the Training Programme to identify suitable dates.

For this weekend's Woody's 5K 5 marshals were required, it would be 9am start to avoid upsetting other park users and trail shoes were strongly advised.
The first race in the Trail Championship had also had to change, it would now be the Helmsley Multi Terrain 10K on 16th Apr.

	Dep Club Secretary



	5
	Kit
Kit Manager advised that recent issues with the supplier had now been resolved by changing to a new supplier. Help was required to speed up the time between orders being placed and them being collected by Club Members.  It was suggested that a 'Kit Waiting' page could be established on the website.

Club Secretary advised that more Beginners Shirts would be required; he would provide a sample of the previous order to the Kit Manager.

	Kit Manager / Web Manager

Club Secretary

	6
	Transport
No issues to raise.


	

	7
	Publicity

The Committee thanked the Publicity Rep for her excellent weekly updates on the website, it was noted that they were growing in interest.  The We Manager would look at facilitating an automatic link to the Club's Facebook group to alert Members when a new report was published.


	Web Manager

	8
	Website

The Web Manager reported that the website traffic continued to increase as more Committee members posted information.  He would look into enhancing the front page with scrolling images.


	Web Manager

	9
	Financial Update

The current bank balances totalled £34 337, this figure was inflated by P2P entry fees and would fall shortly when a number of invoices were settled.

Treasurer reported that only 149 subscriptions had been paid when almost 400 were expected. Any Member planning to compete in this weekends Woody's 5K should ensure that they are paid up.  It was also confirmed that all members of the Committee were required to pay their subscriptions.


	Membership Secretary

	10
	Training

Deputy Secretary advised that he had reviewed the programme for 2017 and would arrange for it to be uploaded onto the website.

The Committee discussed the problem of Wednesday groups becoming too large and a reluctance of runners to move up.  It was highlighted that this problem could become acute upon the arrival of the graduating beginners group in May.  It was agreed that from 1 Mar the groups would be re-named A – B – C – D – E to hopefully spread the bulk of numbers around the mid-pace abilities.


	Deputy Secretary

	11
	Beginners Group 2017

Club Secretary advised that the 2017 Beginners Group was the biggest ever with 152 people registered, only 20 had failed to attend more than one of the first 4 sessions.


	All

	12
	Any Other Business

Yacht Club Usage – Enquiries at the Yacht Club had resulted in a an unacceptable quote for food.  The post-handicap event was cancelled and the trophies would be presented at a later date, perhaps after a shortened Wednesday session.
Rotary Presentation – Sunderland Rotary had invited 2 Strollers to attend the presentation of the monies collected at Herrington XC to St Benedict's Hospice.  The Chairman and Club Secretary would attend on 9 Mar.
Not Forgotten Association – John Wilson's son would be taking part in the 2017 Marathon D'Sables, raising money for the Not Forgotten Association.  It was agreed that PR would obtain the link to his Just Giving page and promote the cause to Club Members.
Mental Health Ambassador / Welfare Officers  UK Athletics were encouraging all Clubs to identify a Mental Health Ambassador.  The duties were not onerous and training was available. A few names were suggested, Club Secretary would approach the individuals. We were also encouraged to have Welfare Officers (male and female); these may (after being suitably trained) be required to arbitrate in issues in other Clubs. A general call would be put out.
parkrun Pacing – It was agreed that, particularly with the large Beginners Group, that we should resume providing pacers at Sunderland parkrun.  Club Secretary would confirm when he was next Run Director in March.
XC Tent – The XC tent had suffered further damage at Thornley, the poles required replacement.  It was agreed that a new tent was required.  Ladies Manager had identified a replacement and would arrange purchase.
Winter Handicap – It was agreed that numbers at the Winter Handicap had been disappointing.  Ideas were discussed to revitalise the series.  It was proposed that only 5 races would be held (Nov – Mar) with 4 scores to count.  Handicaps would be broken down to 30s intervals.  Alternative routes would be sought, a prize could be offered to Club Members for their ideas.
Defibrillator – The bid for funds from the British Heart Foundation had been unsuccessful.  It was agreed that we would proceed with the purchase, ideally obtaining the same model as recently purchased by Ashbrooke Sports Club.

	Club Secretary

Chairman /Club Sec

PR

Club Secretary

Club Secretary

Ladies Manager

Club Secretary/ Dep Sec

Dep Sec

	14
	Date of Next Meeting

10 Apr 2017
Future Dates

12 Jun 2017

14 Aug 2017

  9 Oct 2017
	


A G HARRISON

Club Secretary

Sunderland Strollers

14 Feb 2017
